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Wolf Township Supervisors – Regular Meeting – September 13, 2021 
 
The Wolf Township Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm 

by Chairman Dean Barto, Vice-Chairman, David Thomas at the Township Building.  

Supervisor attending was Gregg Clayton. Jennifer Mausteller-Secretary attended the 

meeting. 

 

Visitors:  Bill Edner- Water Authority, Richard Marsh- Sewer Authority 
 
 

 

Minutes:  A MOTION was made by David Thomas seconded by Gregg Clayton to 

approve the Regular Meeting minutes held on August 9, 2021.   Motion Carried. 

 
REPORTS OF OFFICIALS AND COMMITTEES  
 
Code Enforcement:       Monthly report distributed to the Board.     

Planning Commission: No meeting in September 

A MOTION was made by David Thomas and seconded by Gregg Clayton to approve the 

(6) Month extension for the Conditional Use Approval for Solar Farm located on Elm Dr. 

New Deadline is February 10, 2022. Motion Carried. 

Solicitor 

Roadmaster:    
 

A MOTION was made by David Thomas and seconded by Gregg Clayton to approve the 

change order for paving by Glenn O’Hawbaker $202,860.80 and seal coating by Russell 

Standard Corp. 130,000.00. Motion Carried  

 

Penn Dr Bridge replacement set to be completed in 2022 will require ROW agreements 

with a few of the neighbors. Letters will be mail to neighbors requesting a meeting with 

Roadmaster and Engineer. 

 

All Paving and Seal Coating have been completed in the Township. Line Painting should 

be completed in the next two weeks. 

 

A MOTION was made by David Thomas and Seconded by Gregg Clayton to pave the 

small portion on Railroad St. at the approximate cost on $4500.00 in junction with the 

Hughesville Borough. Motion Carried. 
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Sewer Authority Report:       
Mr. Marsh said bids have been accepted and are being reviewed by engineers on pump 

station replacement. Roughly costing the authority $110,000.00. 

 

Water Authority Report:  
 
Bill Edner reported that Bids were accepted on the water tower to be placed on Reservoir 

Rd. The County also awarded the bid from Hawbaker’s for Creek Bank repairs. 

 

Township received a letter from Attorney Williams regarding Race Street abandonment 

on behalf of the Water Authority. Township will reach out to utilities. 

 
NEW BUSINESS:     
 

2020 Census numbers were released, Wolf Township now has a population of 3,105. Up 

6.8 percent from 2010. 

 

The Board will support the ELSD sending a letter to Penn Dot regarding the 118 Hwy 

and Clarkstown Rd intersection for a traffic study to be completed. 

 

Old BUISNESS:  
A MOTION was made by David Thomas and seconded by Gregg Clayton to approve the 

HVFD to charge $50.00 for lift calls within Wolf Township. A letter will be mailed to 

residents in fall/winter. Motion Carried. 

 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
 

A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton, seconded by David Thomas to approve the 

Treasurer’s Report and Payment of Bills.  Motion carried. 

  

A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton, seconded by David Thomas to adjourn at 

7:37PM.  The vote was unanimous.     
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Jennifer Mausteller 

Secretary/Treasurer 


